


CHEDDON FITZPAINE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at 7.30pm on Thursday 8 March 2012 in the Memorial Hall Committee Room.

Present:  Chairman Cllr D Webber Cllr J Blackshaw Cllr K Musgrave Cllr R Isaacs Cllr G Bridges 
Others Present:  D Cllr B Nodttrodt, PC Steve Linton, PCSO Tony Wearmouth , a member of the public.   Clerk: Mrs J Pearson   
1. Apologies for absence:  Cllr D Langford, D Cllr E Waymouth, D Cllr N Cavill, D Cllr U Palmer
2. Declarations of personal/prejudicial interests:  Cllr R Isaacs/CAB - prejudicial
3. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on 12 January 2012
These were approved and signed by the Chairman.
4. To discuss issues at Maidenbrook Ward
a. Tudor Park.  A resident had written to District Councillors, Taunton Deane Borough Council and Somerset County Council Highways concerning the lack of top road surface at Tudor Park.  After investigations with all interested parties, it is understood that there is an APC Bond of £54,000 held on behalf of SCC Highways against completing the road.  It is thought to be a civil matter for the residents to approach the developer as they had a legal contract when the properties were purchased, and an element of the purchase price was to finish the road and adopt it. The Parish Council has no legal contract with the developer and therefore has no contractual obligation.  The Clerk on behalf of the Parish Council has separately recorded its concern with the relevant authorities and will continue to monitor the situation.  
b. Adoption of roads at Maidenbrook . The Clerk had contacted SCC Highways and no further information is available to date.
c. Dog Litter Bin. The Clerk had contacted DLO of TDBC to request the purchase and installation of a dog bin beside the canal at Maidenbrook.  It is expected that the process should be complete within two months when an invoice will be raised for the installation.  The invoice for the emptying of the dog bin will be sent in arrears in March 2013.
5. Police Reports
a. Speed Watch.  After concerns over high speeds by vehicles in the Parish, contact was made with PCSO Tony Wearmouth.  He has agreed to contact the Road Policing Unit/Highways (Dave Smith) to liaise with the Clerk over implementing the process and making available a Speed Detection Device.   The RPU will locate safe sites for the volunteers to stand and to train volunteers.   If a vehicle is noted travelling too fast letters are sent to the registered driver.  A third letter will result in prosecution.  
b. Goosenford – Ian Titcombe of SCC Highways had informed the meeting on 3.2.12 that he would contact the Police (at Bristol Highways) to assess the road speed limit.  PC Steve Linton was asked to follow this up.
c. Neighbourhood Watch.  A meeting has been set up with PCSO Tony Wearmouth on 13 March 2012. Cllr J Blackshaw has agreed to be co-ordinator.
d. Burlington Greenacres. Cllr K Musgrave reported the front page article in the County Gazette (8.3.12) of the death of a dog at the kennels/cattery.  The Police/Clerk to investigate with the RSPCA and Cllr D Webber will contact the Licensing Officer.  There is a Court hearing at the end of March.  There is excessive dog excrement on the road and immediate surrounding area and it was requested that the Clerk contact the Dog Warden.
e. Footpath T5/6 – Cheddon Lawns.  A village resident had contacted the Clerk over rubbish and debris along the footpath behind the properties.  The Clerk had taken photographs which had been circulated to the Parish Councillors and Police.  The Police will visit the area to talk to the local residents and report back.
f. Flytipping.  The Police gave the details of the person to contact at TDBC.
g. Gadds Bottom.  Issues were reported by villagers to the Police of shooting on or near footpaths at Staddon.  Cllr B Nottrodt thanked the Police for their prompt response at the time of the incident.  
h. Staddons.  It was reported that security alarms have been heard late at night recently and after a period of relative calm there appears to be more disturbance there.
i. Police Report:  PC Steve Linton reported that there were no overall crimes recorded in the Parish, although some persons were given cannabis warnings and one person arrested in Maidenbrook Lane. 
j. Cheddon School:  The Chairman thanked the Police for their prompt action the previous week when PCSOs were asked to patrol the school entrance at short notice to ensure road safety for the children and adults as 100 concrete lorries travelled up Volis Hill to the reservoir.  
The Police left the meeting.
6. Village issues
a. Speed Watch:  Cllr J Blackshaw has agreed to be the Parish Co-ordinator, oversee volunteers, and training in the use of a Police Speed Detection Device.
b. Neighbourhood Watch:  As above in the Police Reports:  A meeting has been set up with PCSO Tony Wearmouth on 13 March 2012. Cllr J Blackshaw has agreed to be co-ordinator.
c. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee:  The Memorial Hall’s plans for the Diamond Jubilee have been received and after deliberation it was agreed that in would be inappropriate to give a grant on this occasion to one part of the village only when the event is ‘free’ entry.
d. Website:  Cllr R Isaacs has agreed to be the Co-ordinator of a website and to bring information to the next meeting.  The Clerk has ascertained that being Clerk and RFO brings responsibilities under the Data Protection Act and Freedom of Information.  Therefore, if the website is ‘Parish based’ the clerk oversees the content of the website.  Alternatively, if the website is ‘Village based’ then the Clerk could only be responsible for submitting the Agenda and Minutes in a PDF format.
e. Removal of Unused Notice Board:  Cllr K Musgrave had volunteered to remove the unused notice board and to store it at Upper Cheddon Farm.   The Clerk to inform the Crown Estate.
7.  Update from Crown Estate.
a. Parkgate Junction Wall.  Alastair Deighton had reported that work to repair the roadside wall below the junction and trim the hedge on the Upper Cheddon road would commence on 13 March 2011.  He will keep the Clerk informed of the situation.
b. Hestercombe - Press Release 
A press release had been issued about the future of Hestercombe House which is currently run by Hestercombe Gardens Trust.  Considerable renovation is needed and money is being sought from the Heritage Lottery Fund which, if secured, will see the formation of a National Centre for Landscape Studies.
8. Hestercombe Garden Trust 
 	08/11/0026 Installation of solar panels in Rook Wood at Hestercombe Gardens
 – conditional approval.
9.  SCC Highways	 
a. Update re meeting with Ian Titcombe. A meeting was held on 3 February 2012 with the Highways Engineer, County Cllr E Waymouth, D Cllr  D Webber, Cllr K Musgrave and the Clerk to look into a number of highway related problems.  The report is attached.  Mr Titcombe suggested he would report to the Parish Council with his proposals but none were  received at the time of the meeting.
b.  Strimming.  D Cllr Nottrodt and the Clerk attended a Community Event at SCAT on 2.2.12 which looked at how SCC would reduce costs and the impact on the local areas.  With ‘self-help’ in mind, it was noted that there is money available to Parish Councils for training and possibly the use of some equipment especially for strimming.  This was noted.  Cllr Bridges informed the meeting that the Footpath Officer will shortly walk the paths to check the conditions locally, and the idea of ‘Adopt a Footpath’ was raised which was proving successful in Kingston St Mary.
10 Planning Application for discussion  
08/12/0003/LB – Removal of an internal wall at Brook Barn, Tudor Park	- No comment
11  Decisions received- 
08/11/0029 -Replacement of 4 no. windows at Pyrland Hall, Mansion House, Kings Hall School, Kingston St Mary- conditional approval 
08/11/0030 -Change of use and conversion of agricultural barns nos. 2 and 7 to form two dwellings at Manor Farm Barns, Upper Cheddon, Taunton – conditional approval
08/11/0031 - Installation of flue at Barn 3, Manor Farm Barns, Upper Cheddon – conditional approval  
08/12/0001 Erection of porch and formation of window opening to the north elevation at Barn 1, Manor Farm Barns, Upper Cheddon – conditional approval
12 Reports – SCC, TDBC, Police.  Reports have been made earlier in the meeting and recorded above.
	Clerk’s report.  
a. Filing System. The Clerk had undertaken to review the filing system, and to remove outdated papers.  Some new ring binder files had been opened to reduce filing cabinet space which would make papers more easily accessible for all concerned.  
b. Accounts. The Accounts are being put onto Excel spreadsheets for 2010/2011 and 2011/12.  This will allow comparisons of expenditure to aid budgeting.  The current system in the ‘Accounts Book’ will continue to April 2012.  It was resolved to accept the Accounting System on Excel spreadsheets for 2012/13.
c. PAYE.  There is a new system in place with the Inland Revenue for reporting employee salaries for 2011/12 on the computer and to forward the information electronically.   The Clerk has entered information up to date and hopes the Year End forms will not prove too onerous.
d. Clerk’s Training.  The Clerk has attended the Clerk’s Training Courses I and II for a second time in order to consolidate previous learning.  It has proved very beneficial.  
e. Neighbourhood Plan.  The Clerk attended a training session on 1.3.2012 at Somerton for 196 people on the new Neighbourhood Plan.  It is not felt that this is necessary for Cheddon Parish Council at this stage, particularly with the Nerrols planned estate.
f. Delegating Responsibilities.  The Clerk has asked that Councillors take a topic of interest as their main responsibility in order to share the duties.  These are broadly as follow:



Chairman/Planning Applications			Denise Webber
Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer (RFO)/Link Up	Jo Pearson
Vice Chair/Maidenbrook Ward/Website		Rob Isaacs
Liaison with Crown Estate/Hall Trustee			Kathy Musgrave
SpeedWatch/Neighbourhood Watch/Hall Trustee	Julie Blackshaw
Footpaths/Neighbourhood Watch			Gareth Bridges
Viridor Waste						David Langford
Planning Applications (via email)			Everyone
[bookmark: _GoBack]
The above list is not definitive, but mainly a first point of contact, and roles can be interchangeable where necessary.
13	To note Bank Reconciliation.  This was checked and signed by the Chairman.
14	National Savings.  £4.88 interest had been added to the book.  The signatories are updated to operate the account.  They are Mrs D Webber, Mr R Isaacs, Mr G Bridges, Mrs K Musgrave, Mrs J Blackshaw, Mr D Langford and Mrs J Pearson.  New signatures were obtained with any three required to sign for a withdrawal.
15  	Insurance Quotation.  In order to keep costs down, a new quotation was obtained from Came & Co for the   renewal on 1 June 2012.  This will be reviewed before the next meeting.
16  	Code of Conduct.  It was noted that this expires on 1 May 2012 and will be reviewed later in the year.
17	CAB Donation.  Cllr Isaacs took no part in the discussion because of a prejudicial interest.  It was agreed to grant £30 to the CAB for the forthcoming year.
18	Payments for Authorization
	SALC Membership – 1,275 Parishioners @ 28.88p/ea                                 £368.22
	SLCC – update of Clerk’s Manual                                                                   £32.00
	Clerks Expenses (to 29.2.12)		£61.95
	Clerks Mileage (to 29.2.12)     		£87.74
	Clerks Computer Allowance (30.9.11 to 30.3.12)	£62.50 
	CAB Grant 2012/13							           £30.00
19 	The Annual Parish Meeting.  A meeting will be open to all Parishoners, with brief reports given from key institutions/Groups and light refreshments will be available.  The proposed date of 3 May 2012.  It will be advertised in the Link UP magazine, via email and word of mouth.
20	The Annual Parish Council Meeting will be held on 10 May 2012.
The meeting closed at 9.55 pm
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